
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*SAVE THE DATE* SAVE THE DATE*  

*SAVE THE DATE* 

6-8:30 pm, JULY 8th-12th  

On the campus of Defiance College 
 

St. Paul will be participating in Community  
Vacation Bible School this year! 
An awesome team is forming 

Each church is assembling volunteers NOW to be 
sure we are ready to handle all the youth God is 

preparing to send us. 
Please pray for this ministry. 

IF you are interested in helping to plan a  
portion of the activities with others from  

participating churches please see Julie 
 

PEOPLE ARE CURRENTLY NEEDED FOR: 
A PRAYER TEAM 

DRAMA AND MUSIC TEAM 
SERVICE SQUAD TEAM 

 
Many hands make the work light. 

  

 

GOD SIGHTINGS! 

LOOK & SEE !!! 

     Look around you and find how God’s  
     presence is made known for you and  

     others.  Come and see what God is  
     doing on the God Sightings Bulletin  

    Board outside the church office!   
     For more information, read Pastor’s page.        

Then complete a form found in the pews  
or pick one up in the church office. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

REMEMBER CHURCH WORSHIP TIME 

IS 10:15 AM 

Sunday School is still at 9 AM  

Mission Statement  
Of St Paul Lutheran Church 

 
 

Led by the Holy Spirit we will 
 

REACH out to those in need 
 

PREACH the Good News of Jesus Christ 
 

TEACH the grace of a loving God 
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Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

Grace to you and peace from God the Father and our Lord Jesus Christ, Amen. 
 
St. Paul tells his readers in his first letter to the Thessalonian Church to “Rejoice always, pray 
without ceasing, give thanks in all circumstances; for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus for 

you” (1 THESS 5:16-18).  A difficult instruction for many of us.   

 
When the world is weighing heavy on our shoulders it is sometimes difficult to rejoice, to pray, 
to give thanks.  Yet, Paul holds this out for the follower of Christ as a goal for a faithful life.  A 
lofty goal, yes, but a goal. 
 
In this month's Pastor's corner I want to look at the prayer aspect of our lives.  Often I get asked 
to pray for a person.  “Pastor, my friend is sick would you pray”, or, “Pastor, someone is going 
through a rough time, would you keep them in your prayers?”  Now, I am sure I am not the only 
one who gets these requests.  Most of us are happy to offer prayer for someone struggling, or a 
person that is ill.  I was thinking the other night that in all of my years of ministry I have only 
heard the results of those prayers a few times.  Sometimes, I would like to know if a person re-
covered, or if their situation has improved. 
 
We are quick to pray in crisis, we are quick to pray in chaos – but how often do we see God ac-
tive in our everyday lives touching our lives and others?  I believe with all of my being that God 
is doing mighty, busy, active things in our world, we just don't often take the time to notice.   
 
You may have heard me talking the past few weeks about “God Sightings” or “God Winks” - 
those times that we see the love of God moving in the world.  I think it is crucial for Christ's 
Church to look to God and look for God each and every day – not just in times of emergency or 
Crisis. 
 
You should be seeing in our pews slips of paper where we can record how we see God active in 
and around us.  We want to know what God is doing – we are asking you to help us ALL see the 
Hand of God at work in the world.  This is done anonymously, we aren't going to ask you to 
identify yourself or embarrass yourself – just help us to see the amazing things God is doing in 
our world.  These will be posted on our God Sightings board, just outside of Luther Hall.  Stop 
by, take a look and be amazed at the wonderful love of God. 
 
In Christ 
PD+ 
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St. Paul Lutheran: Council Meeting Minutes 

March 19, 2013 

 

Attendance: Pr. Dave Brobston, Jim Martin, Nancy Krouse, Denise Moog, Tim Moog, Dave Iliff, Jason 

Frederick. 

Meeting called to order at 6:45pm. by Jim Martin.  

Pr. Dave opened the meeting in prayer. 

 1.  Pastor’s Report: 

      A. For devotions, Pastor read from Luther’s Spirituality,  ‘Luther on the Devil’. 

 The devil tempts those whom God favors. 

 B. Gentle Worship Sunday, March 24.  First Communion for the Voll twins. 

 C. There is continuing interest in a church softball league. More organization will follow. 

 D. Holy Week: Maundy Thursday Service March 28. Good Friday Services 12:30 at St. Paul  

 United Methodist, Stations of the Cross 3:00 at St. Mary’s Roman Catholic, St. Paul Lutheran 7:00 

service. Easter Sunday Worship, early service at 8:00, breakfast at 9:00, second Easter Worship 

Service at 10:30. 

 E. Friday, March 22, presiding over a funeral service in Michigan. 

 2. Youth and Family Report: 

 A. Julie is excited about the number of people getting involved in our ministry and new ideas for 

our congregation. 

 B. Community VBS needs volunteers now to begin early planning. Please help. 

 C. Junior Luther League had a lock in on March 15. 

      1. Backpack buddy project: The youth will do a fund raiser, food collection and finally be  

     packing the backpacks May 22. 

      2. Our St. Paul youth have begun to attend Youth For Christ meetings being held at our church. 

      3. Upcoming Events: Soup Suppers, Easter Breakfast, Krispy Kreme fund raiser, bowling, roller    

     skating. 

        D. Stephen Ministry: Recruitment for a full class will begin again after Easter. 

        E. Parish Education/Sunday School:  

      1. Concerns about low attendance at Sunday School. Teachers are meeting to  

      brainstorm ideas. 

     2. Committees are needed to help with upcoming events. Please volunteer.  

3. Secretary’s Report 
  A.  Minutes of the February 19, 2013 meeting were approved.           Tim/ Dave    

      4.  Treasurer’s Report 

A. Total Income February $19,104.35-from monthly giving. 

                      $ 10,500.00-from the Endowment Fund 

  Total        $ 29,604.35 



  

      C. We are positive for the month of February, +$6,411.87              Tim/Dave 

      D. This amount includes January’s report and updated information from Feb. 

      E. We collected $1,790.00 for the Tanzania Hunger Relief Fund. 
      F. We collected $220 for the Backpack Buddies Project. 

      G. $545.00 was donated toward the Mortgage Debt Reduction Fund.  
        We now owe $ 12,747.00.                                    

5. Discipleship Report:    

 A. Deacons:  No report 
 B.  Outreach: 

       1.  Backpack Buddies Project:  Luther League will collect items. 
       2.  The Mother/Daughter Tea will now be known as the Ladies Tea.   
    It will be held on April 28. 
6. Stewardship Report  

 A.  John Boesling will join the counting team. 

 B.  Working on church envelopes for next year.   
 

7. Trustee Report 

 A.  Building Use Requests: 

       1) Mary Geiger: Mon. 3-25-13, 4 to 9pm and Tues. 3-26-13, 8 to 9am. Lounge. 

       2) Missy Melia: Sat. 3-30-13, 2pm. Luther Hall. 

       3) Collette Knight:First Friday Event, Fri. 4-5-13, 6-10pm.Luther Hall.- Denise/Tim 

       4) Collette Knight: Sun. 4-14-13, after church, Kitchen&Rotary Room.    

           5) Virginia Prucha: Mon. 4-15-13, Rotary Room, Kitchen, Luther Hall. 

       6) Dave Iliff: Fri. 4-19-13, 5 to 8 pm. Rotary Room. 

       7) Kathy Yeager: Ladies Tea: Sun. 4-28-13, 2:00pm. Luther Hall. –Tim/Denise 

      8) Virginia Prucha: Antique Car Club: 8-10-13,Kitchen&Rotary Room-Jim/Denise  

  B. Looking ahead to good weather and parking lot sealing. 
 

8. Old Business: 
       A. The fiscal software is set-up and running so Denise can work remotely from home. 

 All secure documents and information remain at the church during this process. 

       B. The new A.V. System is being implemented. The team is learning the system and  

 working on troubleshooting. 

9. New Business: 

        No Report 

10. For The Good of the Church: 

       A. Pastor thanks Council, Jim Ehlinger and Jim Martin for covering worship when he  

 was out with sickness. 

       B. Thank You to Jenny Walpole, for the loan of her baby grand piano. It is placed in  

 Luther Hall.  

Meeting Adjourned at 8:08 pm.   Tim/Denise 

Closed with the Lord’s Prayer 

The next council meeting will be April 16, at 6:45pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Krouse  
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            SCHEDULES FOR April 2013 
 

ACOLYTES:  07     Emma Fedderke 

   14     Suzie McBride 

   21     Julia Yeager 

   28     Ryan Yeager 
 

CRUCIFER:  07     
     

LECTOR:  Collette Knight  
 

GREETERS: 07      Kathy & Julia Yeager 

   14     Jason & Gayle Fenter 

   21     Terry Seimet 

   28     JLL 
 

USHERS:  07,14 Team #1 Bruce Griffith, Capt. 

        21,28  Team #2 Buggs Sierra, Capt. 
  

FLOWERS:  07     Ron & Sue McDowell 

   14      Alex & Collette Knight  

   21      JIM & DIANNE KLINE 

   28      JASON & GAYLE FENTER 
    

When you have flowers, please ask that 

days usher captain to remove them from 

the altar for you. Thank you. 
 

BULLETINS:  

  07      Jim & Cathy Martin 

  14     Alex & Collette Knight 

  21      Dave & Fran Coonrod 

  28      Mike & Lynne Rittenour       

COMMUNION SET-UP & PRESENTERS 

 07   Dyle & Eleanor Roth 
   

ASSOCIATE DEACON 

  07      Jim Martin, Tim Moog 
   
 

 

LAY COMMUNION DISTRIBUTORS 

 John & Mary Dale 

      Al & Dee King 

      Bill & Jane Parker 

      Doug & Mary Davis 

      Dyle & Eleanor Roth 

      Julie Sasseen 

     Dave Slocum 

     Lowell & Sharon Ricker  

******************************************** 
 

FINANCIAL REPORT  2013 
 

January   

February  Total Income $  29,604.35  
 

 

AVERAGE WEEKLY ATTENDANCE REPORT  2013 

January  -  133 

February - 213 

March—228 

 

******************************************** 

2013 Church Directory Changes/Corrections 
 

Addresses:  
 
New email address:    
New phone number:  
 

Please let the office know of any other corrections.  
It saves postage return fees (at least 75 cents each) to 
have the correct  addresses.  With the postage in-
crease the church office will be sending reminders 
and other information by e-mail, when possible.  If 
you have recently installed e-mail or changed your  
e-mail address please notify the  office.   
Thank you, Lynn  

******************************************** 

Official Acts of the Church 
 

Baptism:  Isaac Matthew Davis 
 

First Communion Class:   

Calib Brashear 

Justin Davis 

Isaac Davis 

Jacob Voll 

Justin Voll 
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Volunteers for communion set-up & 

Associate Deacons are needed for  

May, June & July 2013.   

Please see Cathy Martin at church if you 

are interested in helping . 

Phone: 419-782-7197 

Email: cathymartin1@roadrunner.com  



   Birthdays  
 
 
 

4/1 Christian Martinez 
 Matt Pfund 
4/6 Dee King 
 Sherry  Yeager 
4/7 Jerell Call 
 Mary Ehlinger 
 Rachel Sontchi 
4/8 Del Diemer 
 Kerry Tuttle 
4/9 Aubrey Florence 
 Minda Hohl 
 Brandi Replogle 
4/11 Brian Replogle 
 Jacob Rosebrock 
4/12 Susan Harris 
4/13 Steve Ruyle 
4/14 Anthony Bowen 
 Roger Grogg 
 Danny Hill 
 Savannah Nelson 
4/17 Gene Schram 
4/19 John Boesling 
4/20 Dorothy Dunbar 
 Janaya Harris Vielma 
 Rachael Schroeder 
4/21 Ryan Dale 
4/23 Josh Seip 
 Janice Sisco 
 Rachael Wardinski 
4/24 Scarlet Zachrich 
4/29 Steven Kammeyer, Sr. 
 Nancy Nagel 
4/30 Brent Korhn   

                                                                                St. Paul Lutheran Newsletter 

Anniversaries 
 

4/6 Harold and Kathy Yeager 
4/7 Jim and Cathy Martin 
4/21 Dave and Kim Alvarado 
 Doug and Deb Hancock 
4/22 Chad and Jennifer Yeager 
4/24 Dave and Fran Coonrod 
4/26 Greg and Yvonne Dale 

Help me keep our records accurate!!!!  
 
If your birthday or anniversary is not 
here or is not correct PLEASE let me 
know  419-782-5771 or  
stpauloffice@stpaulelcadefiance.com 
 
Thanks,  
Lynn 

 APRIL  
 2013 
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YOUTH NEWS 
JLL (including Confirmation Youth) 

 
BOWLING PARTY 

 April 14th at 1:30 pm  
we will meet at  

C & H Lanes 
1924 E. 2nd Street 

To roll. 
Invite your friends to join us. 

Open to our entire church family!  
Come one and all. 

 *  *  * 
  

JLL Backpack Buddies  
Community Service Project 

JLL and Outreach team up to collect food 
throughout the month. 

See details in this newsletter. 
 

On MAY 22nd at 6 pm 
We meet to stuff backpacks  

at St. John United Church of Christ 
PLEASE NOTE our JLL MEETING on MAY 22nd 

will take place at St. John UCC. 
 

JLL FUNDRAISER 
Our youth made numerous items  

to sell at our recent Lock In. 
Items include: 

Bible Carrying Case, bookmarks,  
and coin purses, etc. 

Please see Lori Brandt, Stacy Brashear,  
or Julie Sasseen 

to arrange your purchase. 
Or watch for us set up with items to  

display in and around St. Paul. 
Thank you for your support!   
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LOOKING AHEAD: 
 

July 8-12th, 6-8:30 pm  
 Vacation Bible School 

And this year it offers something  
for JLL youth. 

 
Come do something this summer  

that makes a difference. 
Come be part of Service Squad. 

We will be taking on projects that 
make a difference in our hometown. 

VBS with a purpose. 
SERVICE SQUAD!!!   

``````````````````` 

All ladies are cordially invited to 

First Fridays 
On May 3, 2013 

6:00 pm to 10:00 pm 
At St. Paul Lutheran 
Meal starts @6 pm 

Then our movie, fun &  
conversations  will follow. 
This month we will watch  

Moulin Rouge! 
And enjoy the flavors  

Of France. 
RSVP by April 29 to Collette Knight 

419-956-2412 



THRIVENT – APRIL 2013 
 

 

Recently during an afternoon playing with our grandsons, we were trying to get our kites 

to fly.  Several methods were tried without success.  Running as fast as they could and 

pulling the string could not make the kite go upward.  The harder the kite was thrown to-

ward the sky, the faster it flipped and came down to the ground.  When we tried to just 

hold on lightly as we ran along and then let go gently, the wind would pick them up, the 

string gently sliding through our fingers and the kite raising up to the sky and flying easily 

on the light winds.  I think this example is a little like our faith.  When we try too hard to 

solve our problems ourselves, we find things not going very well.  If we remember to 

keep trying but let go gently and give God our prayers and let Him lift us up, then we can 

go more smoothly through the struggles we face.  Lift them up in prayer and let go.  Let 

God handle the tough things. 

 

Thrivent members helped again with the Clean Up the Park day on March 16th.  Thanks to 

Betty Parish, Becky Gutman, Martha Cooper, Ann Essex, Mary Barnes, Julie Sasseen, 

and Cathy Martin for the dozens of cookies donated to serve the workers.  Jodi Doyle sent 

a thank you and reported that in spite of the chilly day, they had a good turnout for this 

community service project. 

 

Speaking of cleanup, Tim Moog will be having another clean up the church grounds day 

soon.  If you have a little time and would enjoy the fresh air and fellowship, he is very ap-

preciative of the extra helping hands to keep our church flowerbeds and shrubs looking so 

nice.  Check the bulletin for the date of the next work day. 

 

Our youth had a wonderful turnout for the Easter breakfast and many compliments were 

received for the ‘crockpot’ breakfast casserole menu they served along with the muffins, 

breads, pancakes, fruit salad, and beverages.  Thanks to all the hard working youth and 

adults that did such a good job. 

 

As we enter April following our recent Easter celebrations, let us rejoice and share in our 

faith.   Christ is Risen!  Alleluia!  Christ is Risen Indeed! 
 

Thank you for your continued support of all our activities. 

 

Cathy Martin,  

Thrivent Congregational Advocate    
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Please join us on 

 Sunday, April 28, 2013 at 2:00 pm  
at The Ladies Tea  

Please make your reservations for the Tea  

by calling the church office at 419-782-5771 or                 

        Kathy Yeager  @ 419-784-2366  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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HELP US — HELP KIDS  

Outreach & JLL are teaming up to: 

“STUFF A TRUCK” 

 

      Outreach & JLL are teaming up to stuff a truck with food for the “Backpack Buddy 
program sponsored by the United Way.  This program fills approximately 500 back-
packs a week and feeds approximately 700 kids over the weekend by providing 
supplemental, kid-friendly nutritious foods. 

    We will be collecting monetary donations and/or food donations until May 20.   If 
you would like to donate food items instead of a monetary donation, some of the 
food items requested are:   

 Macaroni & Cheese, Instant Oatmeal, Snack Crackers, Canned Soup,     
 Granola Bars, Pudding Cups or Fruit, Fruit Snacks, Peanut Butter, Ramen 
 Noodles, cans of Vegetables.   

Gayle Fenter is able to purchase food items once a month at a discounted price at 
ConAgra Foods. If you are making a monetary donation in your regular offering  

envelope, please mark on the outside of the envelope the amount and for 
“Backpack Buddies” to assist our counters with their record keeping. Questions can 
be directed to either Kathy Yeager 419-784-2366 or Gayle Fenter 419-782-5603, 
419-630-5653. 



Thank You... 
 
*************************************************************************************************************** 
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From the Western Region LSS Ministries… 
It is a special person who gives from the heart for the benefit of 

others.  We are grateful for your generosity. 
Thank you for your generous contribution to support the mission 

of Lutheran Social Services. 

Kyan E. Leal ,Western Region Director 

 

Thank you for your recent donations received in March.  Your gift 

makes it possible for the world to become a better place for 

those who are described by the apostle Paul as the downcast,   

    “We were harassed at every turn, conflicts on the outside,          

fears from within.  But God who comforts the downcast,  

comforted us…”  IICor.7:5b-6a 
 

You have made it possible for the right person to enter into the 

life a person in desperate need with God’s healing in a very spe-
cial way. Thank you so very much for your support of the West-

ern  

Region.   

Deepest thanks for all your help! 

Nancy A. Yunker, 

President, CEO 

 

Thank you very much for your gift of $25 

to the Lutheran Homes Society General 

Fund.  Indeed it is a concrete way to live 

out our Resurrection Faith.  We do give 

thanks to God for you and your generosi-

ty. 

Blessings, 

Pr. Jim Dunke 

LHS 

 
Dear Cathy & cookie makers at St. Paul, 
We want to thank you all so much for all the cookies!  
The crowd loves them!  We had about 230 people come 
for lunch.  Amazing since it was a nasty cold day.  We 
really appreciate your continued support for 15 years!  
Thanks again!! 
Jody Doyle 
Clean Up the Park Project Director 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

On behalf of the members of the Filling 

Homes community I wish to express our  

sincere appreciation for your recent  

contribution to the Filling Homes Founda-

tion.  

 

One of the life enhancing programs your  

donation supports is the Filling Homes  

Habilitation Center where this summer  

gardening will be an important part of the 

residents’ activities.  Everyone prepares for 

their project by looking through ‘vegetable 

books’ that show the gardening process in 

photos.  They prepare the soil with tools for 

folks with physical challenges.  They enjoy 

the sensory aspects of feeling the sun and 

wind, touching the soil and plants, smelling 

the flowers and vegetables, enjoying the 

coolness of sprinkled water, and eventually 

the taste of fresh vegetables.  The crops  

include lettuce, dill, green peppers, cucum-

bers, onions, flowers, and of course, lots of 

tomatoes. 

 

We give thanks to God for your support and 

deeply appreciate your willingness to be a 

part of our community support.  Please con-

tinue to remember us with your prayers. 

 

Warmest regards, 

Rev. Jerald Rayl 

Director of Development & PR 

Filling Homes, Napoleon, OH 
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Prayer list information 
Next time you’re about to submit a request for  
inclusion on the prayer list, please ask the following 
questions: 
1 Did that person give permission to the office? 
2 Does that person wish the information to be 

shared publicly? 
If the answer to either question is “NO” your prayer 
request violates the Health Insurance Portability and 
Accountability Act (HIPPA). 

If we do not have personal permission for inclusion 
we will only publish first names.   

 
Our love and prayers go out to… 

Coit Black      LeAnn Bohn           Brad Brandt 

June Burke      Kenny Frost           Mary Frost           

Bernadine Fry       Roger Grogg          Kathy Hohenbrink 

Eleanor Huner       Ruth Johnson         Roger Lamb  

Tammy McCoy       Mary McMillen     Jodie Mellos           

Don Moore         J.T. Nusbaum        Rob Plassman  

Kenney Rakestraw  Esther Reimund     Sandie Saxton 

Marjorie Seifert       Margie Slocum      Jackie Stone  

Bishop NGowo       Al             Alexis   

Anne       Betty           Chris   

Dean           Eric            Grace  

Greg          Irene            JC     

Jerry             Jim            Jodi               

John           Jon            Lynn  

Maddie     Marlene                   Marty   

Pat               Phyllis          Roland     

Sally    Scott           Sheena   

Steve     Thelma          Tim     
 

  Those who are in nursing homes,  
assisted living and extended illnesses: 

  Delene Cooper, William Cooper, Marilyn Mehring,  
Rachel Sontchi, Chiz Wahl, Valeda Welch 

Members of the military in active service and their families. 
We are honored and pleased to pray for those in need. We do 
ask that persons asking for non members to be listed will keep 

us updated monthly. 
 

Also, please be aware that the pastor and church  
office are not automatically notified of your admission 
to a hospital, due to the HIPPA laws.  If your stay is a 
planned one please contact the church office or have 
a relative contact us.  In some cases, even if you tell 
the hospital it is all right to contact us, it may not  
occur. You personally contacting the church office 
should be the  primary way the message of your  
hospitalization reaches the pastor.  Thanks for your 
help in this matter. 

Please continue to raise our nation, its leaders, and 

our personnel "in harm's way" in your prayers.  

Let us not forget to pray for them and to thank God 

for His blessings. We, as Christians, should also  

witness God's love by praying for our enemies in all 

this. Keep in mind Christ died and was raised from 

the dead for them also and we were called in our      

Baptism to witness to all the world. We particularly 

commend the following who are  members of our  

congregation 

Major Tamara Funari,  
 Daughter of Ron and  Connie Allgire 
Sgt. Kerry Schnitz,  
 Son of Larry and Cheryl Burroughs 
We also remember in prayer those relatives of members. 
St. Sgt. Mark Beck,  
 Son-in-law of  Wayne Davis 
Buck Sgt. Joshua T Bell, USAF,  
 nephew of Laurie Moll 
Chief Petty Officer John (Russ) Dodt,  
 Son of Susan McDowell 
Sgt. David Dunlap,  
 Grandson of Chuck & Jan Sisco.    
SSG James Fluechtling,  
 Grandson of Mary Frost 
USAF Jason Griffith,  
 Grandson of Howard and June Burke 
USM 2nd Lt. Dustin Hughes,  
 Grandson of Norm and Barb Bibler 
Sam Jennings,  
 Son-in-law of Roger and Mert Grogg 
Master Sgt. Scott Koch,  
 Nephew of Charles and Dee Jewell  
Sgt. Chad McDaniel,  
 Grandson of Norm and Barb Bibler 
Carl Melton,  
 Nephew of Al and Dee King 
Sgt. Kendra Oehlerich,  
 Granddaughter of Ray & Charlotte Warncke 
OS2 Tim Rau,  
 Nephew of Joe and Theresa Hiler 
SFC Frank Steed,  
 Step-brother of Pastor Dave 
Sgt. Gaylord Proxmire III,  
 Son of Gaylord & Pat Proxmire 
If you wish to send a card or note to any of our 
members in the service contact the church office  
for addresses.  If you have address corrections for 
members in the military please contact us.  Thank 
you. 

Our love and prayers go out to… 
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Defiance High School 

June 28 – 29, 2013 
6:00PM 

 

  Relay for Life is June 28 - 29th this year. If anyone would like to join 
 St Paul's Relay Team,  they can do so online via the link 
 
  http://main.acsevents.org/goto/stpaullutheranchurch 

 

  We will also have a sign-up sheet in the office, but everyone is  
 encouraged to register online.  
 
  Each walker is responsible for raising $100.  Once you raise $100 AND 
 you are registered online, you will receive a Relay t-shirt for your hard 
 work.  If you won’t be able to walk this year and would still like to  
 participate, we will be looking for Relay-focused crafts to sell in our tent 
 this year (examples:  quilts, wood signs, décor – any crafty, fun item you 
 can find on Pinterest!) 

 

  If anyone has any questions, they can contact Kristen Zachrich or  

 Sue Hunsinger. 
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MAUMEE VALLEY CONFERENCE 
WOMEN’S SPRING ASSEMBLY 

SATURDAY, APRIL 13, 2013 
EMANUEL LUTHERAN CHURCH 

810 Scott St. Napoleon 
“Together We can Make a Difference” 

Theme Verse:  Romans 12:2  “Don’t be like the people of this world,  
But let God change the way you thin.  Then you will know how to do 
Everything that is good and pleasing to him.” 
 
Registration and Continental breakfast at 8:30 am.  Program  starts at 9 am 
Lunch at  Noon.  Devotions and Communion by Pr. James Castello.   
Registration Fee $6.00 due by April 8th. 

Speaker will be Kelli Burkhardt.   
Love offering (monetary donations only) will go to help the ministries of To-
gether We Can Make a Difference Initiatives.  Make checks payable to 
“Maumee Valley Conference Women of the ELCA”.  

 

Hope to see you at the 2013 Spring Assembly! 
 
====================================================================== 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

1 

 

 

 
Office open 9-12 

2 

 

 

 
Office open 9-12 

3 
      NO Eucharist 

             Service 

 6:00-7:30 JLL 

 6:00-7:30 Conf.    

             Class 

NO CHOIR 

Office open 9-12 

4 
 

  

 

 

 

 

Office open 9-12 

5 

 
FIRST FRIDAY 

6:00-10:00 pm 

 
 

Office open  

9-12 

6 

 
 

7 
9 am  Sunday   

School 

9:00 Chime Choir 

10:15 Worship 

/communion 

Food Pantry 

RECHARGE 

After worship 

8 
Path Center 

Meal 
 
 

Office open 9-12 

9 

 
9– 2:30 pm Project   

                   Day 

 

 

 

Office open 9-12 

10 
12:15 pm Eucharist  

                 Service 

1 pm Martha Circle 

   Mary Barnes 

6-7:30 JLL/Conf.        

7 pm Chancel 

            Choir 

Office open 9-12 

11 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office open 9-12 

12 
  

 

 

 

 

 

Office open  

          9-12 

13 
 

 

14 
9 am Sunday School 

9 am Chime Choir 

10:15 Worship 

/Communion 

Knight Baptism  

1:30 pm-ALL   

Family Bowling  

C & H Lanes 

15 

 
 

 

 

 

Office open 9-12 

16 

 
6:45  pm Church  

 Council Mtg.  

 

 

Office open 9-12 

17 
 

12:15 pm Eucharist  

                 Service 

6-7:30 JLL/Conf.        

7 pm Chancel 

            Choir 

 

Office open 9-12 
 

18 
  

 

 

 

 

Office open 9-12 

19 
 

NEWS 

LETTER 

DEADLINE 

 

Office open 9-

12 

20 
  

21 
9 am Sunday 

School 

9 am Chime Choir 

10:15 Worship 

/Communion 

Roberts Baptism 

 

22 
1:00 Beta Circle 

Diana Horzelski 

 

6-8:30 pm YFC 

 

Office open 9-12 

23 
 

1 pm Alpha Circle  

 

 

 

 

Office open 9-12 

24 
12:15 pm Eucharist  

                Service 

6-7:30 JLL/Conf.        

7 pm Chancel 

            Choir 

Office open 9-12 

25 
  

 

 

 

 

Office open 9-12 

26 
 

 

 

 

 

Office open 9-

12 

27 
 

28 
9 am Sunday 

School & Chime  

10:15 Worship 

/Communion 

Ladies Tea 

2 pm 

29 

 
 

Office open 9-12 

 

30 

 
 

Office open 9-12 
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STAFF 
Presiding Bishop    Rev. Mark Hanson 

NWO Bishop  Rev. Marcus Lohrmann 

Pastor   Rev. David Brobston 

Dir. of Youth & Family   Julie Sasseen 

Secretary  Lynn Roth 

Sexton   Jane Tuttle 

Organist  Lori Schultz 

Music Director  Jeremy Davis 

Nursery Attendant Kim Alvarado 

Agencies Supported By St. Paul 
Lutheran Home Society 

Lutheran Social Services 

LSS– Western Region Office 

Filling Home 

LOMO 

Aya Secondary School– Dodoma Diocese,  

ELC Tanzania 

RAVENS 

Project Share 

Northwestern Ohio Synod 

WELCA 

Habitat for Humanity 
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STAFF 
Presiding Bishop    Rev. Mark Hanson 

NWO Bishop  Rev. Marcus Lohrmann 

Pastor   Rev. David Brobston 

Dir. of Youth & Family   Julie Sasseen 

Secretary  Lynn Roth 

Sexton   Jane Tuttle 

Organist  Lori Schultz 

Music Director  Jeremy Davis 

Nursery Attendant Kim Alvarado 

           

STAFF 
 

NWO Bishop  Rev. Marcus Lohrmann 

Pastor   Rev. David Brobston 

Dir. of Youth & Family   Julie Sasseen 

Secretary  Lynn Roth 

Sexton   Jane Tuttle 

Organist  Lori Schultz 

Music Director  Jeremy Davis  

Nursery Attendant Kim Alvarado 

 2013 Church Council  
President  Jim Martin 

V. President  Jason Frederick 

Treasurer  Denise Moog 

Secretary  Nancy Krouse 

Discipleship  Barbara Warncke 

Trustees  David Iliff 

Stewardship  Tim Moog 

 

Agencies Supported By St. Paul 
Lutheran Home Society 

Lutheran Social Services 

LSS– Western Region Office 

Filling Home 

LOMO 

Aya Secondary School– Dodoma Diocese,  

ELC Tanzania 

RAVENS 

Project Share 

Northwestern Ohio Synod 

WELCA 

Habitat for Humanity 


